
                                                            




October 14, 2010

The Heidelberg Township Board of Supervisors held a workshop meeting at 7:00pm at the Municipal Building, 6272 Route 309, New Tripoli PA 18066. Present were Supervisors David Fink, Steve Bachman, Forrest Wessner III, Secretary-Treasurer Janice Bortz, Township Administrator Dan Stonehouse and Road Superintendent Kevin Huber.

The Board began reviewing the changes made to the employee handbook. Dan Stonehouse will look into the accrual of vacation days. The Board will continue the workshop at 7:00pm prior to the regular meeting on November 4, 2010. The review will begin on page 16.
The workshop was adjourned at 7:25pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice M. Bortz

Secretary to the Board of Supervisors










October 14, 2010

The Heidelberg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting at 7:30pm at the Municipal Building, 6272 Route 309, New Tripoli PA 18066. Present were Supervisors David Fink, Steve Bachman, Forrest Wessner III, Secretary-Treasurer Janice Bortz, Township Administrator Dan Stonehouse, Road Superintendent Kevin Huber and Township Solicitor Charles Waters.
Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to approve the minutes of the September 9, 2010 regular meeting. Motion carried.

Public comment on agenda items: Resident Teena Bailey will be tape recording the meeting. Resident Charlie Perich will be video recording the meeting. Resident Carl Breininger may have comments on the agenda items and some other items.
No executive session was held.

Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to approve the payment of the bills General Fund Checks # eft533-eft556, 17181-17264 and State Fund Check #1656. Motion carried.

	Treasurer's Report:
	
	

	    General Fund Checking  9/1
	
	1,189.66

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	91,750.02

	          Expenditures
	
	(91,191.47)

	    General Fund Checking 9/30
	
	1,748.21

	
	
	

	     General Fund Money Market 9/1
	
	129,428.80

	          Revenue
	
	122,422.47

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(90,824.27)

	     General Fund Money Market 9/30
	
	161,027.00

	
	
	

	     State Fund Checking 9/1    
	
	1.00

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	718.15

	          Expenditures
	
	(0.00

	     State Fund Checking 9/30
	
	719.15

	
	
	

	     State Fund Money Market 9/1
	
	34,714.28

	          Revenue  
	
	26.75

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(718.15

	     State Fund Money Market 9/30
	
	34,022.88 

	
	
	

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 9/1
	
	22,212.61

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	13.39

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00) 

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 9/30
	
	22,226.00

	
	
	

	     Recreation Fund Savings 9/1
	
	2,408.59

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	1.45

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00)

	     Recreation Fund Savings 9/30
	
	2,410.04

	
	
	

	     Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 9/1
	
	79,381.63

	          Revenue
	
	61.57

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00)

	      Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 9/30
	
	79,443.20


Steve Bachman, Director of Office Operations, reported that the township paid off the tax anticipation loan totaling $65,000. 
Forrest Wessner III, Director of Parks and Recreation, reported on the Northwestern Recreation Commission meeting.
David Fink, Director of Public Works, said he attended the Hunters Hill Bridge project pre-construction meeting. Bi-State Construction was awarded the bid. The completion date for the bridge reconstruction is August 26, 2011. Dan Stonehouse will forward a notice of the construction schedule to the school district. 
Kevin Huber, Road Superintendent, gave his road report. He said that the Jones Road dirt and gravel road project is finalized. The fire chief, Jay Scheffler, asked Mr. Huber if the Board would approve the purchasing of burning ban signs to be placed on a few major roadways in the township to alert residents of the ban. The Board agreed. Dan Stonehouse will look into the wording needed on the signs so they are legal. Mr. Huber explained that the rear mower for the Ford tractor needs to be replaced. The Board agreed that he should look into pricing. Mr. Huber said the one salt spreader is rusted out. Motion by David Fink, seconded by Steve Bachman to authorize Kevin Huber to get phone bids and purchase a salt speader. Motion carried. Mr. Huber said that LED lights will be installed as spot lights on the side and rear of the building. David Fink asked Dan Stonehouse to look into PPL grants that may be available for the lights. Kevin Huber will research the pricing for replacing or fixing the gutters and downspouts on the township building.
Daniel Stonehouse, Administrator/Zoning Officer, said he attended a meeting at the county regarding the closing of the composting site in Schnecksville. The Board agreed that Mr. Stonehouse should attend the BCO course costing $125.00.
Roy Stewart, Township Engineer, was not present.
EAC report: No one from the EAC was present but Charlie Perich had attended the EAC meeting. He said the members discussed the shut down of the county compost site. They collected 5 tons of electronics at their recycling event. 

Proposed KNOX box ordinance: Dan Stonehouse presented fire chief Jay Scheffler’s comment. Mr. Scheffler said to include schools as entities requiring lock boxes and that the township should designate which fire company services the business instead of having the business owners make the designation.
Employee Handbook: The Board held a workshop meeting prior to this meeting and began reviewing the employee handbook. The meeting was continued until 7:00pm November 4, 2010 prior to the regular meeting.
Additional Old Business: Resident Carl Breininger asked about the discussion at last month’s meeting regarding the township administrator’s hours. Steve Bachman said that Mr. Stonehouse will work the hours that the office is opened from 8:00-4:00. If he does take a lunch ½ hour he will work additional time. The auditors lunch ½ hour will be discussed at a later time. Mr. Breininger also asked about renewing permits. Since a state law was passed in July allowing permits to be valid until July 2013, the Board agreed that Dan Stonehouse should refund the $50.00 renewal fee to the two residents charged for permit renewals after July 2010. 
Loan payoffs and annual donations: Janice Bortz informed the Board that the loan for the loader was paid off this month and the remainder of the line of credit loan was paid in full this month. The Board agreed to use the $1,742.99 loader loan payment amount as a payment to a township reserve account which would total $20,915.88 yearly plus interest. The Board agreed to have the checks sent for the annual donations to the fire company, ambulance corps and rescue squad as budgeted.
Resolution #2010-20: Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to adopt Resolution #2010-20 – accept real estate tax bill proposal for services from Berks County Intermediate Unit. Motion carried.

EIT Collector for 2011: Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to retain Heidelberg / Lynn Earned Income Tax Bureau for the collection of 2011 EIT. Motion carried. Janice Bortz will inform DCED of the Board’s decision as required by ACT 32.
Pension Fund – IRS determination letter: The cost for the IRS to send a determination letter regarding the validity of the township pension plan would cost about $5,500. Atty. Waters said he is checking into this issue for another township. The Board will wait to make a decision until they hear from Atty. Waters at the next meeting.

Mandated CDL driving hours: Kevin Huber said the federal government is pushing to have township fall under the mandated CDL driving hours. Mr. Huber attended a class regarding this and it was suggested the township have a policy in place. Atty. Waters will look into the legal wording of such a policy.

Fire Company requests: The Board agreed to the fire company request that the township would pave the area by the new septic system after the existing pavement is cut. The Board also agreed to allow the township auger to be used by township staff to place the poles around the septic system to prevent parking on the system.

Traffic signal costs: The Board asked Dan Stonehouse to find out how many traffic signal preemption devices are needed by the ambulance corps and fire company and the related costs. Mr. Stonehouse should ask the other municipalities if they would contribute towards the costs.

Public Comment: Janice Bortz reminded everyone that the next supervisors regular meeting would be the 1st Thursday of the month, November 4th, since the 2nd Thursday is a holiday. Resident Paula Fenstermacher asked about the mandatory recycling letter she received regarding her business. The Board had Dan Stonehouse send out letters to businesses only but the mandatory recycling includes residences also. Dan Stonehouse will check into a possible problem with opening some of the minutes from the website. Resident Fred Brazina told the Board about human waste being spread on fields and the terrible odor it causes. The Board said the DEP is responsible for monitoring these permits and the township has no authority. Resident Russel Weiss asked the status of the ATV park on his neighbor’s property. Mr. Stonehouse said the township needs physical evidence that an ATV park exists. 
Correspondence: None 
Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to adjourn the meeting at 9:15pm. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice M. Bortz

Secretary to the Board of Supervisors
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